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INTERIM MODERATOR’S LETTER

Dear Friends,

Over the past 2 years we have all journeyed together on this road to Referendum. Despite the negative stories that came from both sides of the campaign, I was still heartened to see the people of Scotland, from both "Yes" & "No" sides of the debate, rise up with such passion and deep love for their nation of Scotland. This began to make me think about the Church in Scotland today.  

Where is our passion? Are we displaying to the communities around us a deep love and passion for Jesus and for others? Could this be one of the reasons why today’s Church has so little impact? Have we lost our passion for Christ and his Church? Have we lost our passion to reach out to others with the Good News?

When we think of the Early Church, we see a dynamic church, an empowered church, a Church with a difference! All they had were the teachings of Jesus, they were eye-witnesses to the resurrection, and they were filled with the Holy Spirit. They were a growing, glowing and going church!

Today we have the complete scriptures (Old & New Testaments), including diagrams, maps & concordances. We can experience the resurrection life of Christ when we put our faith in Jesus Christ for salvation, and we can know the Holy Spirit's empowering presence with us. What we need today is a restored passion for Jesus Christ and to catch again the vision to be a growing, glowing and going Church! Let's pray to that end! 

Your Friend and Interim Moderator

Scott Cameron

LOCUM’S LETTER

News that the Nominating Committee has not yet been able to find a suitable candidate for the joint charge of Fairlie and St Columba’s has come as a disappointment not only to those of us on the outside of decision making, but to the Committee charged with the tremendous responsibility of finding a new minister. Over the years I have been involved with a number of congregations in the search for a minister which is no easy task. In the present circumstances, with a grievous shortage not only of ministers but also of new candidates, the weight of responsibility carried by the Committee must cause them sleepless nights.

It may be that they also feel extra pressure in that both St John’s and Clark Memorial have reached the end of their search with the appointments respectively of the Rev Markus Thane and the Rev David Watson. We are not in competition with our neighbours; our time will come.

I can only look on these matters from a minister’s perspective. I was fortunate in having been invited to apply for the position I inherited. I was a probationer with little experience of ministry, though I had learned a lot about people from previous industrial experience. It was a big step; but I settled easily to my situation thanks to my acceptance and the support I found within the congregation. I never sought a move from my first charge; and nobody came looking. Laura and the children had settled into the community and we soon established many friendships which we still appreciate and enjoy.

Ministers don’t appear to move as readily as in the past. There are constrains which were not so evident then. In some cases, spouses have settled in careers which they are keen to pursue. Parents may be reluctant to move their children to a different school at important stages in their educational development; constraints that militate against movement.

How did I react to the news? The end of this month marks the fourth anniversary of my time in St Columba’s. At the outset I thought I would be with you for eighteen months; perhaps two years at most. I have found the experience challenging and rewarding but I am getting to the point where I am beginning to feel the weight of years. I will stay the course as long as I feel able to give of my best to the congregation, but I have come to realise there are personal matters that have suffered neglect.

I have no wish to add extra pressure to the Nominating Committee as they continue to face up to their responsibilities. I have no intention of hanging up my cassock just yet. But it may be that a fresh mind and some new thinking may stimulate the experiences of faith and Christian practice as you prepare for a new stage in congregational life.

God bless you all,

Bill Armstrong 
WORSHIP CALENDAR: October 2014
Sunday 5th October 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong 

Sunday 12th October at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong 

Sunday 19th October at 11.00am: Rev Sandy McCallum
3.00pm: Service at Burnlea Nursing Home, Burnlea Road

Sunday 26th October at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong 
Sunday 2nd November 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong 

Sunday 9th November at 10.50am: Rev Bill Armstrong  - “REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY” 


Uniformed organisations in attendance.   Please note that this service commences at 10.50am

DATES TO NOTE:

Wednesday 8th October: Kirk Session Meeting at 7.00pm.

Saturday 25th October: Concert in the Church with the City of Glasgow Chorus at 7.30pm.

A PRAYER FOR ALL SAINTS

Eternal God,

who has knit all your folk together

into one holy communion and fellowship

that is neither limited by distance

nor constrained by the passage of time;

Grant that we in our day,

may follow in the faithful footsteps of all your saints

until we are called into your nearer presence

where all questions are answered,

all tears wiped away,

and we shall meet again those whom we have loved and lost awhile;

Through the love of Christ, death’s conqueror,

AMEN.

REMEMBRANCE DAY SERVICE

SUNDAY 9th NOVEMBER 2014

This year we will host the Remembrance Day Service for the town. This most important service is attended by members of the British Legion, representatives from some of the emergency services and all uniformed organisations. The church will be very busy that morning and, in order to ensure that everyone is seated easily, we would ask that if at all possible, church members arrive before 10.30am in order to reduce congestion at the front door when the Parade arrives.

It would also be most helpful if members would sit in the side aisles, leaving the centre for official representatives and organisations. There will be stewards on hand to assist you to find a suitable seat. Your co-operation in this matter is gratefully appreciated.

BLYTHSWOOD CARE

The collection van will be parked in the Clark Memorial Church grounds on Thursday 16th October, between 2.00pm and 2.30pm, to uplift suitable goods. The uplift of larger items of furniture and books can be arranged by telephoning the depot at Hillington on 0141 882 0585.

DUTY ELDERS

Elders on duty for the ensuing month are: -

   5th Oct -  Mr Wallace (Convenor), Mr Currie, Mr Hewitt, Mr Lewis, Mr R Rae, Mr Welch, Mrs Anderson, Mrs McManus, Mrs Rae.

 12th Oct -  Mr Jackson (Convenor), Mr Laurie, Mr Rankin, Mrs Bell, Mrs Butler, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Laurie, Miss McFarlane.

19th Oct - Mr Boyle (Convenor), Mr Hendry, Mr Kemp, Mr Murdoch, Mr W I Rae, Miss Black, Mrs Counter, Mrs Houghton, Miss McKellar.

 26th Oct -  Mr McNaught (Convenor),  Mr Jamieson, Mr D Jenkins, Mr I Jenkins, Mr Laing, Ms Gallettie, Miss Kennedy, Mrs Lyon, Mrs McEleny. 

   2nd Nov - Mr Wallace (Convenor), Mr Currie, Mr Hewitt, Mr Lewis, Mr R Rae, Mr Welch, Mrs Anderson, Mrs McManus, Mrs Rae.
NOMINATING COMMITTEE UPDATE 

A transcript of communication announced at the Morning Service on 14th September.

I know how keen you are to hear news of the Nominating Committee’s progress in its search for a Minister for the linked charge. 

While we are restricted in the information that can be passed on to you – it is only right that we try to keep you as well informed as possible. 

The Nominating Committee have had a reasonable number of enquiries, and an acceptable proportion of the enquiries have led on to application letters and CVs being submitted. 

The committee have been diligent in ensuring that each applicant has received appropriate information about the linkage and contacted regularly to assist with any possible questions they may have. 

The committee members have on several occasions travelled considerable distances to hear possible nominees and several of the applicants have been invited to visit the area and we are delighted to say that they have taken the opportunity. 

Members of the Committee have shown them around Fairlie & Largs, both churches and the Manse. All have received what the linked churches are famous for, a warm welcome 

and good hospitality. 

The Nominating Committee is making every effort to seek the person they feel is called to serve the linked charge but the committee, are not at the stage of recommending a Nominee to you. It is essential that when the Committee present a Nominee to you, it will be someone with whom they believe whole heartedly will fulfil the preaching and pastoral role to the linked charge. 

In turn they have to be convinced that the nominee has been called to serve Fairlie & Largs: St Columba’s. 

The vacancy is going to be re-advertised in the November issue of Life and Work. This new advert will provide an additional opportunity for Ministers to consider or re- consider applying for the vacant position. 

The Interim Moderators have expressed their gratitude to the Nominating Committee who put in many hours, travel many miles to seek the person to fill both pulpits. 

Our plea to you as members is to keep praying for the committee as they continue in their task. 

John Lewis 

Clerk to the Nominating Committee
YOUNG CHURCH

As Harvest time approaches we thought it was a good time to let everyone know about our plan to form a link with the North Ayrshire Foodbank and start a regular collection of food for those in need locally. You may have heard Megan and Colin tell you a little about this in church, or seen the information we put into the Order of Service recently. We will keep you up to date with information about what items are needed most on the church website and on the notice board outside the library. You can also find out more from the North Ayrshire Foodbank website (northayrshire.foodbank.org.uk).We are hoping to get everyone’s support for this project. Baskets will be at the doors of the church on a Sunday to collect any goods you can donate. This project is being organised by our senior group GIG 7-9 who are hoping to visit the Foodbank soon and see how they can get involved.

The past few years you have generously supported Glasgow City Mission by donating tins at Harvest time. Although we are not collecting tins for them this year, they are not forgotten. We plan to continue supporting the City Mission in its work by holding a fundraiser for them at a different time.

Alison Tunnicliff

MONDAY'S ALTERNATIVE CLUB

Since the last time I wrote we have only had one meeting on 8th September when Fulton Murdoch came and gave us a visual tour of his trip to New Orleans. He also told us a little about this lively and interesting city which led to most of us adding it to our wish list of places to visit!

We meet on 29th September at 7.30pm for a visit to see Kilbirnie Auld Kirk and to hear about its history.

We then meet on 20th October at 8.00pm in the Session Room for a film night.


Alison Tunnicliff

Tel: 673567

GUILD

Our glorious summer is almost over and we have had a lovely break. Our thanks go to Eileen and Jim, Irene and Sheena for keeping us in touch throughout the holidays at the KIT Club. Those of us who took advantage of the Club found a warm welcome, great home baking, tea or coffee and a chance to chat with friends and visitors. 

The new session of the Guild starts on Monday 6th October 2014 at 1.00pm with our opening lunch. Rev Scott Cameron is our speaker on this year's theme 'A World to Serve'. 

The committee and I look forward to welcoming members old and new to our happy meetings in the Session Room on Monday afternoons. We have a varied programme throughout the year which we hope will be of interest to everyone. 

Posters on the notice boards give a list of our speakers and their topics for the weeks ahead so if anything takes your fancy, please feel free to come along and join with us. We'll be delighted to see you. 

Christine Gallettie 

Convenor

PEREGRINES

Our first outing after the holiday break was to the Flemington area of Lanarkshire. We enjoyed hospitality from Marion and Angus MacFarlane in Drumsagard and then set off from their house onto the country road which eventually led to a wooded walk along the Rotten Calder burn. The path led us past an old railway viaduct and rose to skirt the Nerston area of East Kilbride. We then headed back via another country road which took us through farmland and gave us spectacular views across the city of Glasgow to the Campsie Hills in the distance. It was a beautiful day and the walk was enjoyed by the nine human walkers and Milly, the black labrador. 

Christine Gallettie 
SOCIAL COMMITTEE

The Social Committee have been busy planning our events up to Christmas. We are trying to have an event every month, so look out for our posters on the church notice board for further details.

Friday 24th Oct:  We are planning to have an evening meal at Café Bon Bon. 

Friday 28th Nov: Our annual St Andrew's Night. Always a lot of fun.

Friday 5th Dec:  We have reserved seats at the CLIC Sargent Carol Concert in Glasgow.

If you would like to attend some,  or all of these events, there will be a list for names on the notice board outside the Session Room.  Or for further details call Jean on 674300.

Jean Jackson

Social Committee Convenor

ST COLUMBA EXPERIENCE

The Heritage Centre closed for the year on 29th September and once again a large number of visitors have been shown around the church and display.

We would like to express our thanks to Linda, Ray and Carol Anne for their continued support and enthusiasm and also the many volunteers who have helped during the summer and chatted to so many visitors.   This is a very important aspect in the life of St Columba’s as many visitors comment on the opportunity to see the inside of a church during the week when no service is taking place.   Our churches are a great source of pride in Scotland and we should feel privileged to invite all members of the community to come inside including those of different faiths or no faith at all.   It is quite possible that such a visit could be a trigger for someone finding Jesus and the Christian Faith.

The next concert is on Saturday 25th October at 7.30pm and the City of Glasgow Chorus will be performing once again.   Tickets are £8.00 and are now on sale.

Ken Welch

TODDLER GROUP

I have recently had the pleasure of becoming reunited with the Toddler Group.  When Peter and Victoria were very young, Christine Maxwell and I started the group for mums and young children.  The group went from strength to strength and continued to be very popular long after Christine and I were no longer involved.  Liz Blair ran the group for a number of years, followed by Jo-anne Jamieson, who has been running the group for over eight years. Unfortunately, Jo-anne stepped down at the end of June due to work commitments. She put a great deal of time and effort into leading the group and had a wonderful rapport with both parents and children, she will be greatly missed. 

The group will continue to operate as before and it is now linked with St Mary’s Primary School, which as an employee of the school, allows me to be involved.

Since starting back at the beginning of September the group has been very busy and we have been delighted to welcome some new members.  We are looking for volunteers to help us to make tea and coffee and serve the snack.  If you think you could help out from time to time please let me know.  Recently we had a competition to find a name for the group.  The most popular suggestion was ‘Jolly Tots Toddlers’ not to be confused with Jelly Tots!!

If you have children, grand children or no young children at all, we would be delighted to see you on a Wednesday morning.

Gillian McEleny

673505

KELBURN TREFOIL GUILD

Trefoil Guild, as a branch of the Guide Association, offers members personal and social opportunities whilst supporting Guiding and Scouting.  Kelburn Trefoil Guild meet on the third Wednesday of the month at 7.00pm in the Toc H room, Largs.  For further details see Margaret Kennedy or phone her at 686377 

VOLUNTEER WANTED

For many years Dorothy Houghton has polished the brass offering plates but now feels that she would like to give someone else the privilege of seeing nice shiny plates.   This is not a female only job so  gentlemen may also apply.   If you would like to take on this task please speak to Dorothy Houghton (training can be arranged!!!!!!).

LIFE AND WORK & LANDMARK SUBSCRIPTIONS FOR 2015
Life and Work & Landmark subscriptions for 2015 will be collected on Wednesday 19th November 2014 in the Vestry, from 10.00am to 12.30pm.

The annual subscription rate for Life and Work (excluding any voluntary donation towards “Landmark”) will be £24.00.  This is the first increase since 2012.
Subscription renewal notices will be delivered by the District Visitors at the beginning of November.

If any member of the congregation, who is not presently subscribing to “Life and Work”, wishes to become a subscriber, please see me as soon as possible and I will give you a free introductory copy.

Brian Jackson

Church Manager

LANDMARK

Articles for inclusion in the November edition must be submitted to the Church Office by Wednesday 22nd October 2014 at the latest.  The November edition of Landmark will be available for uplift on Sunday 2nd November.  
 Brian Jackson

Church Manager
